
 

 

 

 

 

VIA EMAIL 

(LM 2016-005) 

 

November 6, 2015 

 

The Honorable W. Neil Eggleston 

Counsel to the President 

The White House 

Washington, D.C.  20502 

 

Dear Mr. Eggleston: 

 

In accordance with the requirements of the Presidential Records Act (PRA), as amended, 44 

U.S.C. §§2201-2209, this letter constitutes a formal notice from the National Archives and 

Records Administration (NARA) to the incumbent President of our intent to open George W. 

Bush Presidential records in response to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) requests listed 

in Attachment A. 

This material, consisting of 51,323 pages, has been reviewed for the six PRA Presidential 

restrictive categories, including confidential communications requesting or submitting advice 

(P5) and material related to appointments to federal office (P2), as they were eased by President 

George W. Bush on November 15, 2010.  These records were also reviewed for all applicable 

FOIA exemptions.  As a result of this review, 16,856 pages in whole and 3,174 pages in part 

have been restricted.  Therefore, NARA is proposing to open the remaining 31,293 pages in 

whole and 3,174 pages in part that do not require closure under 44 U.S.C. § 2204.  A copy of any 

records proposed for release under this notice will be provided to you upon your request.    

We are also concurrently informing former President George W. Bush’s representative, Tobi 

Young, of our intent to release these records.  Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a), NARA will release 

the records 60 working days from the date of this letter, which is February 5, 2016, unless the 

former or incumbent President requests a one-time extension of an additional 30 working days or 

asserts a constitutionally based privilege, in accordance with 44 U.S.C. 2208(b)-(d).  Please let 

us know if you are able to complete your review before the expiration of the 60 working day 

period.  Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a)(1)(B), we will make this notice available to the public on 

the NARA website.   

 

 



If you have any questions relating to this notification, please contact me at (202) 357-5144 or 

NARA General Counsel Gary M. Stern at (301) 837-3026. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

B. JOHN LASTER 

DIRECTOR 

Presidential Materials Division 

 

Enclosure



 

 

 

A-1 of A-2 

ATTACHMENT A 
 

 
Case Number Topic Pages 

Processed 

Pages 

Restricted 

Pages Proposed 

for Opening 

2014-0108-F[1] Correspondence sent to President George W. 

Bush related to judicial nominations 

50,830 16,788 in 

whole;  

3,062 in part 

30,980 in whole; 

3,062 in part 

 

This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for all correspondence sent 

to President George W. Bush regarding vacancies within the Federal District Courts, Federal Courts 

of Appeal, and the United States Supreme Court.  The George W. Bush Presidential records 

proposed for opening in the first segment of this request are routine memoranda and correspondence 

to President George W. Bush from Counsel’s Office or the Attorney General, requesting presidential 

approval of a nominee; and correspondence to/from Members of Congress and the public related to 

judicial nominations. There is also background material accompanying this correspondence such as 

resumes, candidate writing samples, news articles, data on judicial nominations from past 

administrations, public relations materials disseminated by the White House (i.e. talking points and 

letters of support), and case law on people being suggested or nominated for judicial posts. No 

material proposed for release contains personal privacy information or discloses a candidate’s non-

selection for a position. The vast majority of these records come from the White House Counsel’s 

Office. 

 
Case Number Topic Pages 

Processed 

Pages 

Restricted 

Pages Proposed 

for Opening 

2014-0219-F Records sent to, sent by, or received by 

President George W. Bush regarding Jamie 

Dimon between July 2004 and January 2009 

and Vikram Pandit between December 2007 

and January 2009 

2 0 2 

 

This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for records sent to, sent by, 

or received by President George W. Bush regarding Jamie Dimon between July 2004 and January 

2009 and Vikram Pandit between December 2007 and January 2009. The George W. Bush 

Presidential records proposed for opening are two copies of an information memorandum from Keith 

Hennessey to President George W. Bush regarding the Fed/JP Morgan transaction in March 2008. 

These materials are from the White House Counsel’s Office. 

 



 

 

 

A-2 of A-2 

Case Number Topic Pages 

Processed 

Pages 

Restricted 

Pages Proposed 

for Opening 

2015-0189-F Correspondence to/from members of the 

Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve 

System or Timothy Geithner between 

November 1, 2007, and March 31, 2008, 

related to Maiden Lane, Term Auction 

Facility (TAF), Term Securities Lending 

Facility (TSLF), or Primary Dealer Credit 

Facility (PDCF) 

313 33 in whole; 

44 in part 

236 in whole; 

44 in part 

 

This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for correspondence to or 

from members of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System or Timothy Geithner, the 

President of the Federal Reserve Bank of New York, between November 1, 2007, and March 31, 

2008, related to Maiden Lane, Term Auction Facility (TAF), Term Securities Lending Facility 

(TSLF), or Primary Dealer Credit Facility (PDCF). The George W. Bush Presidential records 

proposed for opening are remarks, informational memoranda, a press release, travel vouchers, a 

briefing book and report, and correspondence. There are remarks entitled “Financial Markets, the 

Economic Outlook, and Monetary Policy” delivered by Ben S. Bernanke on January 10, 2008. 

Informational memoranda present include a summary of Federal Reserve actions in 2007 and 2008. 

Also included are a report and briefing book: a UBS U.S. Economic Perspectives and the Hurricane 

Katrina/Rita Disaster Recovery Briefing Book produced by the Small Business Administration, 

respectively.  Also present are travel vouchers for Kevin Warsh for trips taken on official business. 

There is general correspondence to President George W. Bush from US Airways’ pilots, as well as 

correspondence to and from Congress regarding Federal Home Loan Banks (FHLBanks). These 

materials are from the White House Office of Records Management Subject Files, National 

Economic Council, White House Office of Management and Administration, and Council of 

Economic Advisers (CEA). 

 
Case Number Topic Pages 

Processed 

Pages 

Restricted 

Pages Proposed 

for Opening 

2015-0202-F Correspondence of President George W. Bush 

relating to the Duke Lacrosse case, between 

March 25, 2006, and October 30, 2007 

178 35 in whole; 

68 in part 

75 in whole;  

68 in part 

 

This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for communications, letters, 

emails, phone records and any other type of correspondence of President George W. Bush relating to 

the Duke Lacrosse case, between March 25, 2006, and October 30, 2007. The George W. Bush 

Presidential records proposed for opening are schedules, briefing memoranda, and biographical 

information. Briefing memoranda present include those regarding visits to Waldo C. Falkener 

Elementary School and remarks on No Child Left Behind, an interview with George Stephanopoulos 

of ABC News (along with a biography of Mr. Stephanopoulos), and photo opportunities with Make-

a-Wish Foundation Children. Additional biographies included are those of event participants. These 

materials are from the White House Office of Records Management Subject Files. 

 

### 



 

 

 
VIA EMAIL 
(LM 2015-005) 
 
November 6, 2015 
 
Tobi Young 
Office of George W. Bush 
2943 SMU Boulevard 
Dallas, TX 75205 
 
Dear Ms. Young: 
 
In accordance with the requirements of the Presidential Records Act (PRA), as amended, 44 U.S.C. 
§§2201-2209, this letter constitutes a formal notice from the National Archives and Records 
Administration (NARA) to you, as former President George W. Bush’s representative, of our intent 
to open George W. Bush Presidential records.  These records were processed under the Freedom of 
Information Act (FOIA) requests described in Attachment A.   
 
These records, consisting of 51,323 pages, have been reviewed for the six PRA Presidential 
restrictive categories, including confidential communications requesting or submitting advice (P5) 
and material related to appointments to federal office (P2), as they were eased by President George 
W. Bush on November 15, 2010.  These pages were also reviewed for all applicable FOIA 
exemptions.  As a result of this review, NARA has restricted 16,856 pages in whole and 3,174 pages 
in part.  NARA is proposing to open the remaining 31,293 pages in whole and 3,174 pages in part 
that do not require closure under 44 U.S.C. § 2204.  A copy of any records proposed for release 
under this notice will be made available to you upon your request.   
 
We are also concurrently informing the incumbent President of our intent to release these George W. 
Bush Presidential records. Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a), NARA will release the records 60 working 
days from the date of this letter, which is February 5, 2016, unless the former or incumbent President 
requests a one-time extension of an additional 30 working days or asserts a constitutionally based 
privilege, in accordance with 44 U.S.C. 2208(b)-(d).  Please let us know if you are able to complete 
your review before the expiration of the 60 working day period.  Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 
2208(a)(1)(B), we will make this notice available to the public on the NARA website.



 

 

If you have any questions relating to this notification, please contact me at (202) 357-5144 or NARA 
General Counsel, Gary M. Stern, at (301) 837-3026. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
B. JOHN LASTER 
DIRECTOR 
Presidential Materials Division 
 
Enclosure 
 



 

A-1 of A-2 

ATTACHMENT A 
 
 

Case Number Topic Pages 
Processed 

Pages 
Restricted 

Pages Proposed 
for Opening 

2014-0108-F[1] Correspondence sent to President George W. 
Bush related to judicial nominations 

50,830 16,788 in 
whole;  

3,062 in part 

30,980 in whole; 
3,062 in part 

 
This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for all correspondence sent 
to President George W. Bush regarding vacancies within the Federal District Courts, Federal Courts 
of Appeal, and the United States Supreme Court.  The George W. Bush Presidential records 
proposed for opening in the first segment of this request are routine memoranda and correspondence 
to President George W. Bush from Counsel’s Office or the Attorney General, requesting presidential 
approval of a nominee; and correspondence to/from Members of Congress and the public related to 
judicial nominations. There is also background material accompanying this correspondence such as 
resumes, candidate writing samples, news articles, data on judicial nominations from past 
administrations, public relations materials disseminated by the White House (i.e. talking points and 
letters of support), and case law on people being suggested or nominated for judicial posts. No 
material proposed for release contains personal privacy information or discloses a candidate’s non-
selection for a position. The vast majority of these records come from the White House Counsel’s 
Office. 

 
Case Number Topic Pages 

Processed 
Pages 

Restricted 
Pages Proposed 

for Opening 
2014-0219-F Records sent to, sent by, or received by 

President George W. Bush regarding Jamie 
Dimon between July 2004 and January 2009 
and Vikram Pandit between December 2007 
and January 2009 

2 0 2 

 
This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for records sent to, sent by, 
or received by President George W. Bush regarding Jamie Dimon between July 2004 and January 
2009 and Vikram Pandit between December 2007 and January 2009. The George W. Bush 
Presidential records proposed for opening are two copies of an information memorandum from Keith 
Hennessey to President George W. Bush regarding the Fed/JP Morgan transaction in March 2008. 
These materials are from the White House Counsel’s Office. 

 



 

A-2 of A-2 

Case Number Topic Pages 
Processed 

Pages 
Restricted 

Pages Proposed 
for Opening 

2015-0189-F Correspondence to/from members of the 
Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve 
System or Timothy Geithner between 
November 1, 2007, and March 31, 2008, 
related to Maiden Lane, Term Auction 
Facility (TAF), Term Securities Lending 
Facility (TSLF), or Primary Dealer Credit 
Facility (PDCF) 

313 33 in whole; 
44 in part 

236 in whole; 
44 in part 

 
This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for correspondence to or 
from members of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System or Timothy Geithner, the 
President of the Federal Reserve Bank of New York, between November 1, 2007, and March 31, 
2008, related to Maiden Lane, Term Auction Facility (TAF), Term Securities Lending Facility 
(TSLF), or Primary Dealer Credit Facility (PDCF). The George W. Bush Presidential records 
proposed for opening are remarks, informational memoranda, a press release, travel vouchers, a 
briefing book and report, and correspondence. There are remarks entitled “Financial Markets, the 
Economic Outlook, and Monetary Policy” delivered by Ben S. Bernanke on January 10, 2008. 
Informational memoranda present include a summary of Federal Reserve actions in 2007 and 2008. 
Also included are a report and briefing book: a UBS U.S. Economic Perspectives and the Hurricane 
Katrina/Rita Disaster Recovery Briefing Book produced by the Small Business Administration, 
respectively.  Also present are travel vouchers for Kevin Warsh for trips taken on official business. 
There is general correspondence to President George W. Bush from US Airways’ pilots, as well as 
correspondence to and from Congress regarding Federal Home Loan Banks (FHLBanks). These 
materials are from the White House Office of Records Management Subject Files, National 
Economic Council, White House Office of Management and Administration, and Council of 
Economic Advisers (CEA). 

 
Case Number Topic Pages 

Processed 
Pages 

Restricted 
Pages Proposed 

for Opening 
2015-0202-F Correspondence of President George W. Bush 

relating to the Duke Lacrosse case, between 
March 25, 2006, and October 30, 2007 

178 35 in whole; 
68 in part 

75 in whole;  
68 in part 

 
This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for communications, letters, 
emails, phone records and any other type of correspondence of President George W. Bush relating to 
the Duke Lacrosse case, between March 25, 2006, and October 30, 2007. The George W. Bush 
Presidential records proposed for opening are schedules, briefing memoranda, and biographical 
information. Briefing memoranda present include those regarding visits to Waldo C. Falkener 
Elementary School and remarks on No Child Left Behind, an interview with George Stephanopoulos 
of ABC News (along with a biography of Mr. Stephanopoulos), and photo opportunities with Make-
a-Wish Foundation Children. Additional biographies included are those of event participants. These 
materials are from the White House Office of Records Management Subject Files. 
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